










Additionally, in 2022, CNPS school improvement leaders began 

Professional Learning Communities (PLCs) training. In 2023, 

this training has been filtered through to all staff with the 

outcome being that PLC structures are consistently embedded. 

The collaborative practice of PLCs provides a space for 

teachers to plan, measure and evaluate the impact of teaching 

and learning, whilst strengthening teacher collaboration, 

continually building teacher capacity and knowledge; and 

improving instructional practice in differentiating student 

learning. The next stage of embedding the PLC culture is 

increasing the opportunity for staff to share the necessary data 

and resources, plan and have the open, confidential data 

discussions effective PLCs require. 

 

Current educational spaces are also limited and lack the 

ability for flexible teaching and learning to occur, therefore 

not allowing students to safely work in a variety of ways - i.e., 

independently, in various group sizes, as a whole class. 

 

The school’s teaching and learning models, curriculum and 

programs provide opportunities for Specialist classes including 

Performing Arts and Physical Education that are not disrupted 

by weather and do not disrupt the learning within the other 

classrooms ensuring a strong Academic Emphasis across the 

school. Teachers work in collaboration and are able to observe 

each other’s teaching and learning easily from classroom to 

classroom to ensure best practice and consistent teaching 

and learning across the school. 

 

 

 
 
Please contact me if you have any queries or require additional information.   

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Michael Taylor 

Director MTA&H 

Heritage Adviser, Architect ARBV Reg No. 14847 

 
 




